OAKLAND DOG TRAINING CLUB ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 06/05/2016 AT THE HOME of YVONNE & JACK MCCREDIE

1200 - 1:00 all enjoyed a delicious lunch.

- 1. Meeting called to order at 1:10
- 2. Minutes of the March 20,2016 minutes stand as printed
- 3. President's remarks Jack McCredie

Thank you all for a successful Trial

Jack again asked for new people to step up for the Board positions for the next year. He would be happy to mentor anyone interested in becoming President. Jack, along with his regular duties has assumed the role of trophy chair, & would really like to have another member take over that position.

He asked Mary Lemon to chair the nominating committee for the next year. She agreed and as we near the end of 2016she will be asking for two additional members to join heron that committee.

- 4. Membership report by Jack McCredie. There are about 8-9 new members, now totaling about 130 members.
- 5. Financial & audit report: Debbi Hankins

The balance is up from last year because the mat purchase is changing to another company. The new mats will be delivered in July.

The finances are doing well, similar to last year at this time.

6. Elections of officers

President Jack McCredie

Secretary Christa Sapita

Treasurer Debbi Hankins

Membership Jasen Duncan

Directors Lynn Kosmakos, Meigs Matheson, Mary Lemon

Senior Trustee Elaine Gray

Junior Trustee Joyce Brown

- 7. Training report Hazel Olbrich & Lizanne Kaiser We are meeting targets with attendance but a bit lower than last year. Help get the word out for classes & market pet classes.
- 8. Recognition awards for titles earned in 2015 & AKC Outstanding Sportsmanship Award. There were approximately 100 AKC titles earned by club members in 2015.
 - Debra Dove received the AKC/ODTC outstanding Sportsmanship Award. Congratulations to all!
- 9. New mat update Kathy Miller & Vern Miller They new mats will be installed the week of July 25th. The club will be closed for up to 2 weeks to remove old mats, power wash the floor & check for damage, & install new mats.
- 10. Activities planned for 2016 2017

Lori Drouin Workshop (November 12 & 13) Jack will open the sign up Aug 12.

Lizanne attended a tracking seminar & reported on some changes. She will explore the possibility of holding a tracking test at Cal State University East Bay (Hayward) next year..

- 11. Volunteer opportunities please volunteer call Jack or the training committee. We need to update our flyer & business cards.
- 12. Open discussion: AOCNC Workshop July 31, 2016. We have a Utility ring. Please let Harriett Tucker know if you can steward. She will be sending out her request soon.
- 14. Adjourn 2:15

Respectively submitted,

Mary Lemon